
 

“Inspiring students to impact the world for Jesus Christ through an excellent  
educational experience from a Biblical worldview.” 
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THE BOY WHO CRIED WOLF 

We are set to celebrate our 50th year April 27th.  We will hear testimony and memories from decades past and 

close with a vision for the future of GCS.  There have been many blessings, successes, and miracles realized in the 

history of our loved school.  There has also been stress, sleepless nights, and devoted prayer meetings about 

how our school will stay open.  This Tuesday, April 16th at 7:00 PM, is the GCEA Annual Meeting.  If you are not 

familiar with our school, this is the one meeting a year where the members of our Association make decisions 

(Budget & Board Members) for the coming year.  It is where the School Board gives a report of what has 

happened in the 23-24 school year and sets the agenda for the 24-25 school year. 

The Annual Meeting is an opportunity to share the year’s triumphs and describe the hopes and plans for the 

coming year.  There are so many good things we want to give God glory for.  What often keeps the Annual 

Meeting from being a celebration is the budget. We have 50 years of witness and testimony that this is not a new 

thing.  So, when I say, “We have a money problem,”  I hear from those familiar with GCS, “Well, that’s nothing 

new.”  This is where ‘The Boy Who Cried Wolf’ reference kicks in.  There is a sense that Grace always needs 

money and that ‘somehow, someway God will provide.  It just won’t be through me.  I did my time.’   

This year we have more clarity of the needs of the school than we have had in many years.  We have financial 

needs and we have volunteer needs.  For 50 years, our school marvels that we made it through the year, 

financially. We are usually in bad financial shape to start the next year. In the recent past as a budget is set, there 

is concern and wondering how this is going to work out.  That tension is realized during payroll weeks when the 

business office says, “We’re $12,000 short on making payroll this week.  What do you want us to do?”  I cannot 

say “Go ahead and print some money.”  In the past, I think we’ve lied to ourselves by saying we have a cashflow 

problem.  A cashflow problem indicates there is enough cash coming eventually, just not when you need it.  Our 

problem is worse than that.  We are cash deficient; it is not eventually coming.  Why is that?  We do not have a 

balanced budget.  The 24-25 budget needs an additional $150,000 of income to be a balanced budget, and this 

will be the central discussion at the Annual Meeting. 

This year’s school experience for both families and staff is as good as it has been in many years.  There is a 

business principle that you do not cut your way into prosperity.  We will discuss at the Annual Meeting different 

parts of the budget you could cut to balance the budget, but it would be like a wrestler trying to make weight by 

cutting off different parts of his body.  He may have lost his left arm and will no longer be an effective wrestler, 

but he made weight.  There are consequences to cuts.  We would rather see growth and invite you to help us 

close the gap. 

So, all hands-on deck:  We need everyone to help us reach people who want to help kids get a Christian 

education.  We will be replacing our financial aid with student/family sponsorship. Why? Because we do not have 

financial aid money.  We also need more families to buy in and participate with 

the activities (building projects, cleaning, athletics, mowing) at the school. If you 

see a need, be the answer to the need.  This school is your school.  The school 

itself is not a self-willed entity.  When we give up, the school gives up.  The 24-25 

school year is going to happen by God’s grace if we have the desire to make it 

happen with God’s help.  The vision for the future of Grace Christian School is to  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

BUSINESS BOOSTERS 
When you buy from or use the services of one of these businesses, they give a portion of  

your purchase as a gift to GCS (but only if the receipt is turned into the GCS office). 
    

Featured Boosters of the Month: 

2023-24 GCEA SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS: 
Mr. Ben Williamson, President 

Mrs. Whitney Tinker, Vice President 

Mr. Trever Meachum, Treasurer 

Mrs. Holly Crouch, Secretary 

Mrs. Shirl Bontrager 

Mr. Marshall Downs 

Mr. Joel Layman 

Mr. Nathan Hutchins 

THE NEXT GCEA BOARD MEETING WILL TAKE PLACE ON  
MONDAY, APRIL 29 AT 6:30 PM. 

Town & Country Electric Service (10/5%) 
(10% for residential services, 5% for commercial services) 
2179 Plaza Dr. 
Benton Harbor 

(269) 934-8155 

Roseland Organic Farms & Market (10%) 
Organic beef, chicken, pork, dairy and other organic items 
60200 Daily Rd., Dowagiac 

(269) 445-8769 

Family Vision Associates P.C. (10%) 
Optometric exams, eye glasses, contact lenses and solutions, Not to be 
used in conjunction with any other discounts, nor for ophthalmology & 
vision training. 
Drs. Sisson, Fortenbacher & Dudley 
2904 Division St., St. Joseph 

(269)983-2020 

Oxi-Fresh Carpet Cleaning (10%) 
Bryan Bailey 
bryan@oxifreshswmi.com 

Commercial Sales: (269)206-2149 Cell: (269)277-0357  



 


